
12 September 2022 - 16 September 2022

Important Dates

Weekly Bulletin
 9 January 2023 - 13 January 2023



25 January: Year 11 Parents' Evening | 27 January: Year 7, 8 & 9 Flu Vaccinations

30 January: BTEC Health & Social Care Exam | 1 February: Year 9 HPV Immunisations 
7-8 February: Year 11 Hospitality Practical Assessment | 8 February: Year 9 Parents' Evening

16 February: Year 9 SLB Immunisations | 20-24 February: Half-term

Parents' Evening is very important for all parents/carers, students and teachers. The evening will provide teachers
with an opportunity to discuss your child’s academic progress and crucially give advice on suggested next steps to
secure further improvements.

We place a huge emphasis on working in partnership with families and, therefore, you must take this opportunity to
discuss with teachers how your child is performing in relation to their potential and what could be done together to
further support your child.

All students will be given their academic reference during the evening and this should form the basis for discussion
around attainment and effort. Teaching staff will be available from 3.30pm and 6.30pm to meet with you. 

Please note: if you wish to see all of your child’s teachers, please allow at least an hour and a half and arrive no later
than 5.00pm.

Year 11 Parents' Evening

Monday to Thursday: 8:00am-4:45pm 
Friday: 8:00am-2:00pm

School Office & Telephone Line Opening Hours (Term Time Only)

A polite reminder of our School Office opening hours:

Our phone lines are open during these hours except on a Friday when the lines close at 3pm. 

Any confiscated items must be collected on a Friday between between 12:30pm and 1:30pm.



Useful Links

Hodge Hill College ParentPay MyEd Birmingham City Council

Parent Governor Vacancies 

The school has two upcoming vacancies for parent governors to join the governing body for a 4 year term. We
particularly encourage applications from parents with skills and experience in any of the following areas: finance, site
management and education.

Becoming a parent governor offers you an opportunity to make a real contribution to the life and work of your child’s
school. Governors play a crucial role in the leadership of the school: they appoint key staff, oversee the budget,
ensure legal requirements are met and monitor curriculum progress.  Being a governor can be very rewarding and
will provide you with the opportunity to meet new people, work as part of a team, gain new skills and contribute
towards raising school standards. Training and support is available from the Local Authority and your colleagues on
the governing body.

Please note that the most important duty of any governor is to attend meetings of the governing body and you
should be sure that you are committed and available to do this before applying. At Hodge Hill College the governing
body normally holds three meetings per term and the standard meeting time is 6pm on a Wednesday evening.

If you are interested in this opportunity, please download the nomination forms on https://bit.ly/3GrUsZj or collect a
paper copy from the school reception. Return your completed form to school reception in a sealed envelope marked
for the attention of Mr D Grady (Clerk to Governing Body). The deadline for returning nomination forms is Tuesday
17 January at noon.

The governing body has two vacant posts for parent governors. If more than two parents apply, an election will be
held in which all parents will be invited to vote for their preferred candidates. The two candidates with the highest
number of votes will be appointed.

New governors will need to undertake a full Disclosure Barring Service (DBS) check and Section 128 (prohibition
order) check. If you are new to school governance, the clerk will also arrange for you to attend the local authority’s
governor induction training.

Thursday 5 January 2023: History Geography & Creative Design
Thursday 12 January 2023: Computer Science & Science
Thursday 19 January 2023: Health and Social Care, French, RE & PE
Thursday 26 January 2023: Maths (East) & English (West)
Thursday 2 February 2023: English (East) & Maths (West)
Thursday 9 February 2023: History, Geography & Creative Design
Thursday 16 February 2023: Computer Science & Science
Thursday 2 March 2023: RE, French & PE
Thursday 9 March 2023: No Tuition
Thursday 16 March 2023: Maths (East) & English (West)
Thursday 23 March 2023: English (East) & Maths (West)
Thursday 30 March 2023: PE, Computer Science & Science

Year 11 After School Tuition

Year 11 after school tuition will run every Thursday from 2:40pm to 3:30pm in the spring term:

Medical Appointments During the School Day

To ensure your child does not miss out on learning, we strongly advise that non-urgent appointments at the GP,
dentist or optometrist are made out of school hours. 

https://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/
https://app.parentpay.com/public/client/security/v2/#/login
https://www.myedschoolapp.com/
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20014/schools_and_learning
https://bit.ly/3GrUsZj


Detentions

Hodge Hill College operates a detention system. If your child is late, misbehaves or doesn’t hand in their homework
on time, they will be given detention at lunchtime or up to 30 minutes at the end of the day. You will usually get a
text or an in-app message on MyEd to inform you. Please ensure your contact details are up to date. For more
serious matters, staff can issue an hour’s detentions after school without giving parents/carers notice.

What the Law Allows

Medication

It is the responsibility of parents/carers to provide the school with sufficient and up-to-date information about their
child's medical needs and be involved in developing and reviewing their child's individual healthcare plan. 

If your child has any medical needs or is required to take medication during school hours and you are yet to inform us
of them, please visit the School Office to complete a Parental Medical Consent Form and drop off any medication you
would like us to keep in school. 

If your child has asthma, we advise that they always carry an inhaler on them. Please drop an inhaler at School Office
for us to keep in case of emergency and complete the consent form.

Flu Vaccinations for Pupils in Year 7, 8 & 9

Your child is due to receive a nasal flu vaccination offering protection against winter flu. Flu can be a very unpleasant
illness in children causing fever, stuffy nose, dry cough, sore throat, aching muscles and joints, and extreme
tiredness. Some children can get a very high fever, sometimes you may need to go to the hospital for treatment.
Serious complications of flu include a painful ear infection, acute bronchitis, and pneumonia.
 
The vaccinations will take place in school on Friday 27 January 2023. Pupils will be required to attend school as
normal and will be called out of lessons for vaccination. The vaccination is a simple spray up each nostril – quick and
painless. Only pupils with parental consent will be vaccinated.

Should you have any questions or would like further information, please contact the Immunisation Team on 0121
466 3460.

If your child has a hospital or specialist appointment, please notify the school in advance. You may do this by sending
a photo of the letter via MyEd or bring it to the School Office where a copy will be sent to your child's AC and AAC for
authorisation.

Teachers have the power to issue detention to students (aged under 18) 
Schools must make clear to students and parents/carers that they use detention (including detention outside of
school hours) as a sanction
The times outside normal school hours when detention can be given (the ‘permitted day of detention’) include:

any school day where the student does not have permission to be absent
weekends - except the weekend preceding or following the half-term break
non-teaching days – usually referred to as ‘training days’, ‘INSET days’ or ‘non-contact days'

Parental consent is not required for detentions
As with any disciplinary penalty, a member of staff must act reasonably given all the circumstances

The Government's summary on behaviour and discipline in schools can be read online at: https://bit.ly/39yoRFb. 

ClassCharts MathsWatch My GCSE Science myON

Homework - Useful Links

https://www.myedschoolapp.com/get
https://bit.ly/39yoRFb
https://www.classcharts.com/student/login
https://vle.mathswatch.co.uk/vle/
https://www.my-gcsescience.com/
https://www.myon.co.uk/index.html
https://www.classcharts.com/student/login
https://vle.mathswatch.co.uk/vle/
https://www.my-gcsescience.com/
https://www.myon.co.uk/index.html




Close down any conversation and not speak with you any further
Ask you to leave and come back another time
If necessary, call the police for assistance

Zero Tolerance

Please note that Hodge Hill College operates a zero tolerance policy with regard to verbal and physical aggression.

If you become abusive towards a member of staff, we will need to:

Please be respectful of our staff in the School Office team. They will do their best to help you but in a large school
with several buildings, over 150 members of staff, and approximately 1200 pupils, they may not always be able to
find out what you want to know or locate a member of staff immediately, so please be patient.

Uniform & Standards

As part of the school’s continued drive to improve standards, we would like all pupils to consistently adhere to the
expectations on appearance, conduct and equipment.  We are a professional environment and as such, we need all
pupils to look smart, professionally conduct themselves and come equipped for their learning.

If a pupil does not meet the standards consistently, they will sit a 30-minute detention. We must have your support
to raise our standards collectively. Please can we remind you that pupils are not permitted to wear nose studs and
patterns and lines are not to be shaved into hairstyles or eyebrows. 

If there are any problems in acquiring uniform, please contact the school and we will endeavour to work with you to
address these issues. Such cases will be treated with due sensitivity and confidence.

Tuesday to Thursday: 3:00pm-4:00pm

ParentPay

Cashless Payments

We operate a biometric cashless catering system in school. In addition to school meals, we do not accept cash
payments for trips or uniform (ties, badges and hijabs). 

Activation

If you are yet to activate your ParentPay account, please do so as soon as possible. If you would like another copy of
the activation letter with your username and password, please call us on 0121 783 7807 or send a message via
MyEd. 

Outstanding Balances

If you have an outstanding balance on ParentPay for your child, we would appreciate if you could arrange for it to be
paid immediately by logging into your account. 

If you would like assistance with activating your account or adding credit, please visit the School Office between the
following times (term-time only) along with your debit card:



Next Week's Lunch Menu

Income Support
income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance
income-related Employment and Support Allowance
support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
the guaranteed element of Pension Credit
Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no
more than £16,190)
Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit
Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year
(after tax and not including any benefits you get)

Free School Meals

Who is eligible for Free School Meals?

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you get any of the following:

Apply for Free School Meals

We encourage you to apply for Free School Meals through the online service found on our website:
www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/freeschoolmeals. You can also telephone (0121 783 7807) or come into school and
complete a Free School Meals application online with a member of staff if you prefer. 

Please make sure you have the National Insurance Number with you for the named person who receives either
working tax credit/child tax credit and we will be happy to help.

http://www.hodgehill.bham.sch.uk/freeschoolmeals


3G



Latest News








